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NEWSLETTER,

Volume 25, Number 1, Jan 31,2008
Dear Association Members: Welcome to 2008 at the cottage. This edition will give you an update of happenings and events that affect our lake and cottages. Included are references to the past years Septic Re-inspection Program, an invitation to become involved in the Municipal Review of the Official Plan, happenings in the Lake Stewardship domain, updates from our 2007 Annual General Meeting,  and a listing of events planned for the coming cottage season. We appreciate your continued support and encourage you to speak to your area representative and/or any of the directors if you have concerns/interest in any of topics affecting our lake.  
Message from the President: 
 In 2007, Uranium Mining caught the interest of permanent and seasonal residents of North Frontenac. As you may be aware, the stand off or blockade between Frontenac Ventures (the mining company) and the local Algonquins supported by a number of non-natives ended this fall with an agreement for a moratorium. The moratorium is still underway but recently, the Algonquins have threatened to re-instate their blockade. No doubt the issue of exploratory drilling and the interests of cottagers will continue to be a “hot” topic this coming year. 
This past fall, I was invited to become a member of the Mississippi River Water Management Plan Advisory Group. This is a group of 9 citizens who advise the Mississippi Conservation Authority on water levels and flow for all lakes in the Mississippi River Watershed. To date, we have been kept informed about a flood advisory following the big snow melt in early January, and will be meeting sometime in the spring to discuss water levels in the watershed and the effects that current minimum standards have on the operation of 3 Hydro Electric plants on the Mississippi system. 
The Municipality has initiated a review of the Official Plan—which must be carried out every 5 years. I attended the first meeting January 09, 2008 and will be involved in the review as it moves through public information meetings, draft changes, and proposed amendments to the official plan. For those who are not familiar with the Official Plan, it is the overview policy document which steers the Municipality in terms of growth, capital works, changes in population, and environmental concerns. Individual property owners are invited to become involved and may submit written briefs. I encourage you to log on to the Township of North Frontenac www.NorthFrontenac.ca and access the official plan, the minutes of the first meeting, and submit your ideas. 
A topic of some concern to US residents on Big Gull Lake was the issue of how much time is allotted to pay ones’ property taxes. Some residents are almost always charged with a late payment fee. This topic was brought to the attention of the Municipality and they decided that the one month period between notice and pay due will be retained. There is apparently no US/Can difference when it comes to making late payments. 
We were again fortunate to have good weather for the Annual General Meeting, which began at 1030 on Sept 1, 2007 on Phypers’ lush green lawn, with approximately 75 cottagers in attendance. The business meeting was followed by a draw for several door prizes donated by cottagers and area businesses. Many more people arrived for the picnic, which began at noon, with brats, burgers, soft drinks and coffee provided by BGLEECA. Salads, casseroles, and desserts were contributed by the members. It was an abundant feast. The picnic committee from areas 4, 5, and 6 was ably chaired by Karen Saer, with help from many volunteers. Thanks to all who contributed photos for the 2008 calendar. Please give your support to the area businesses that support the production of our calendar with their advertising. We again thank Nancy Wagner and her family of cottage 211 for putting the calendar together and adding many creative touches. Your 2008 calendar and the spring newsletter will be delivered to your cottage by your area representative.
 Our BGLEECA Annual Dues sheet is attached for your convenience. I encourage you to make your payments early. Our expenses are almost always at the beginning of the Cottage year and it is very helpful to have money on hand. 

Speaking of money, the Canadian Revenue Agency has requested that our Association file corporate income tax even though we are registered as a non-profit organization. The association has compiled financial records for the last 6 years and submitted them to Canada Revenue. We are waiting for their response. 

You may recall that BGLEECA has a charter—I encourage you to obtain your own copy by contacting Donna Commerford  at ( 613-479-2901) or Ken Grant at   ( 613-479-0064). 
Environmental Report: 
“Septic Re-inspection”: Inspections were carried out on Kashwakamak, Big Gull, Marble, Mazinaw, Shabomeka, and George lakes and one on the Mississippi River.

In summary, about 40% of the properties inspected had no concerns, while 4 of the 100 properties assessed had issues that required immediate attention. Of the 100 properties which were inspected:

· 39 had no concerns, 
· 4 required system replacement
· 48 required remedial work
· 9 required more information
The full report is very informative and an electronic copy is available by contacting: KenWGrant@sympatico.ca   
Fish Survey: This year will likely see a continuation of global warming trends-which directly affect our fishery and aquatic plant life. A fish biologist is conducting a survey of fishing interests on lakes in the Mississippi River Watershed and has asked that you take the time to fill out his survey for Big Gull Lake. See Fish Survey at www.NorthFrontenac.ca . 
Aquatic Weed Cutter:  We will again offer aquatic weed cutting for BGLEECA members. Please get in touch with Dave Cox at 479-9944 and or Ken Grant at 479-0064 to book in your cutting times.  A fee of $20 per site is charged to offset operating expenses.
Lake Partner Program:  As you may know, there are three sites on Big Gull that are sampled annually for water clarity and phosphorous readings. The Lake Partner Annual Report is available online at: 
water/lake_partner/index.htm" 

www.ene.gov.on.ca/envision/

water/lake_partner/index.htm
 

Various:  
A water temperature logger has been installed on Big Gull Lake courtesy of the Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority. It automatically records water temperature every few hours year round.

Butternut trees are disappearing throughout eastern North America due to a non-native fungus disease called butternut canker. As part of a Regional Butternut Recovery Program in eastern Ontario, the Rideau Valley Conservation Authority Landowner Resource Cenre at 613-692 3571 ext 1128 is looking for healthy butternut trees to assess for seed source potential. If you know the location of any butternut trees, they would be very interested in hearing from you. 

The Frontenac Stewardship Council has made a donation of 200 trees to our Cottage Association. These have been planted in the “blow down” area adjacent to Road #10.

Please note the addition of a new event – the Family Triathlon on July 26, 2008. It will include a swim, a run, and transportation by person-powered water craft. Families are encouraged to enter and more information will be forthcoming with our Spring Newsletter. 
Event Dates for 2007:
Jan 31, 2008 Newsletter and Dues Mailing
May 24, 2008: Spring Director’s Meeting at Ken Grants – 1000 hrs
May 31, 2008: Spring Newsletter

June 14, 2008: Area Reps Meeting at Ken Grants – 1000 hrs.

July 14, 2008: Golf Tournament

July 26, 2008: Family Triathlon

Aug 2&3, 2008: Sailboat Races

Aug 09, 2008: Kid’s Fishing Derby

Aug 16, 2008: Director’s Meeting at Nancy Kingston’s - 1000 hrs
Aug 23, 2008: North Shore Road Meeting
Aug 30, 2008: AGM and Picnic: 1030 hrs for AGM and 1200 for Picnic

Oct 04, 2008: Director’s Meeting at Ken Grants – 1000 hrs

	2008 Directors

	Position
	Name
	Address
	Phone

	President
	Ken Grant
	1054A East Belcham
	479-0064

	Vice President
	Nancy Kingston
	1278 Old Farm Lane
	479-2533

	Treasurer
	Larry Glass
	1056B Glass Lane
	479-0384

	Secretary
	Donna Commerford
	1178B Helen Lane
	479-2901

	Environment
	Ken Grant 
	1054A East Belcham
	479-0064

	North Shore Road
	David Cox
	1026A Oak Ridge Point
	479-9944

	Director at Large
	Nancy Gibson 
	1198B Helen Lane
	479-2728


	2008 Area Representatives

	Area
	Rep
	Phone
	Alternate
	Phone

	1
	Eric Williams
	479-2376
	Carole Morin
	479-2497

	2
	Julie Carty
	-2559
	Tom Symes
	-0354

	3
	Virginia Grant
	-0064
	Susan Kiss
	-2210

	4
	Karen Saer
	-2565
	Bryan Howe
	-2833

	5
	Jim Kuhr
	-2440
	Ted Economides
	-2865

	6
	Pam Cox
	-9944
	Carol Sargeant
	-0362

	7
	Chuck Carolan
	-2134
	Steve Palmer
	-2784

	8 
	Ed Dobrowolski
	-2679
	
	

	9 
	Jennifer Jarabek
	-2459
	
	

	10
	John Commerford
	-2847
	Jim Commerford
	-2901

	11
	Gord Erickson
	-0287
	
	

	12
	
	
	Bill Hindson
	-2853

	13
	Wendy Whitall
	-2516
	
	


BIG GULL LAKE EAST END COTTAGE ASSOCIATION
Dues and  Fees for 2008

	1
	Full membership: Annual dues and Insurance: $30
	

	2
	North Shore Road Maintenance Fees: Areas 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6 cottage families who use the North Shore Road: $150
	

	3
	Associate Membership
 (non-cottage owners) : $10
	

	
	Total $ (Canadian)
	


Please make cheque payable in Canadian funds no later than March 31, 2008 to: Big Gull Lake East End Cottage Association and mail to : 

Larry Glass

12 Chestnut Cluster

Doylestown, PA, 

18901-2152 USA




Name(s): _________________________________________________


Address: __________________________________________________


City: ________________ Province/State:___________PC/ZIP:________


Home Phone: (      ) __________ Cottage Ph: (613) 479-______


Cottage #:____


Your blue civic number (911), and Road Name:________________________________________


If the above information has changed in 2008, please check here:_____


My/our email address: _______________________________________
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